
 
 

Cart Path Only 

 

 

 

According to the Hong Kong Observatory data*, there is 50% rainfall 

more than the average in May 2022. Our Golf Course Maintenance team 

is trying the best to maintain the golf course conditions during the 

extremely wet weather while we found the turf was damaged by ruts. 

Please be reminded that golfers MUST keep their golf carts on the 

designated cart paths at all times, and any infraction will result in the 

issue of an official warning letter.  

We are seriously concerned that the deteriorating situation in golf 

course as the result of the turf damaged, the Club may consider to close 

the golf course for further maintenance programs if necessary. 

Thank you for your attention. 

 
*According to the Hong Kong Observatory data, May 2022 was also wetter than in previous years with a 

total rainfall of 436.5mm, about 50 % more than the average 290.6mm. 

 

 

Club Management  
 

 

Posting: date: 13 Jun 2022 
Removal date: until further notice 
Ref: GC/Notice/29/22 

 


